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LT T

THE CHIEF OF PROTOCOL

DEPARTMENT OF STATE
WASHINGTON

CONTIDENTTIAL
October 19, 1976

Dear Ron:

Thank you for your letter of October 11 and
rding your re-

for the apology it contained rega
quest to host a reception at the Blair House for

U.P.I. Editors.

T wish to report that it was a most unfortu-
night for the President's Guest

nate and unhappy
e were 269.

House. Instead of 175 guests, ther
(They roamed all over the house with drinks,
flopped on beds, many of the women took off their
shoes and wandered around the halls.) I'm told

that the catered food was terrible.

The saddest matter of all is the loss of a
small carved ivory elephant. It was a piece left
d valued at about

by the Blairs at the house an
$12%. Ron we have had visitors stay there from

all over the world and this is the first object
from Blair House in its entire history to have
been stolen. Can you think of any way to facili-

tate its return?

I bent the rules to let you use the house,
and wish to assure you that I shall not do so
again. After all, this is the President's Guest

he honor and respect

House, and must be accorded t
igle Black

it deserves.
Regards,
Ambassador

Mr. Ronald H. Nessen
Press Secretary to the President

The White House
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

October 20, 1976

Dear Ambassador Black:

I am acutely embarrassed by the outcome of the UPI editors-publishers

reception at Blair House. The President and I were out of town at the
time, and although the editors and publishers were the guests of the

President, it appears from your description that they did not conduct
themselves in a manner consistent with the historic surroundings of

the reception,

As for the missing elephant, this just simply astounds me. I have been
in contact with a vice president of the UPI and expressed to him in the

strongest terms my dismay and my urgent request that he make every
effort to recover this missing elephant.

I a.ppﬁ:eciate your understanding and can only say that I share your

sense of deep concern.

Best wishes.,

Sincerely,

&, -

Ron Nessen ‘
Press Secretary
to the President

The Honorable Shirley Temple Black
The Chief of Protocol

Department of State
Washington, D, C. 20520






